
 

 

        

 
 
 
 
 
 

                                                           
 
 
 
 
 
ACDC – August, Report  
 
Wow! The first community meeting held in the 
old Council Chambers on St. Vincent Street 
(for a very long time) was a full house! The 
thirty attendees came along with fold-up chairs 
in hand, and after participating in discussions 
on ‘business of the night’, were treated to 
cheese, bikkies and mulled wine from a 
thermos served in paper cups. A real glamping 
experience. The attendees provided input on a 
future name for the building, financial avenues 
to pursue, and local skills within our 
community that may be explored to assist this 
new project. 
 
The space was amazing for our meeting last 
night, absolutely full, standing room only, and 
cosy warm - thanks also for the donation of an 
electric heater. 
 
In the short term, the building will be referred 
to as the “Council Chambers on St. Vincent 
Street” The name may be reviewed once the 
building is in full use. 
 
Ideas were put forward for short term events 
which may assist with raising funds to support 
the immediate building costs, (insurance, pest 
control, utilities, rates -we have approached 
Council for a waiver of Rates until the building 
is fully functional. It is important to develop a 
plan for future financial viability. 
 
Other community groups were invited to 
speak. 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

• Auburn Frenchfest Working 

Group - Leonie Moore promoted 

the upcoming Frenchfest Quiz 

Night fundraiser September 5th 

at the Auburn Institute. ‘A taste 

of France’ be reassured you will 

be able to participate without 

knowing French. Local 

supporters were thanked. 

Fashion parade with ‘best 

dressed’ 

 

• National Trust - Leonie Moore 

spoke of the recent ceremony in 

Undalya for Paddy Ryan. Liz 

(Pridham) and Paul 

(McCormack) were thanked for 

garden work, Ian (Mattner) for 

maintenance on the building. 

 

• Auburn Clare RSL - Peter Lane 

reported membership is growing 

steadily. A seat has been 

installed in the RSL ‘strip’ along 

Main North Road in Clare. 

 

• Auburn CFS - Pat Williams 

provided the statistics on Auburn 

CFS call-outs for the year. 

Auburn is one of the busiest 

brigades in the region. 8 new 

members have joined in recent 

times. There is always a call for 

more volunteers. 

 

August, 2025 

ACDC Executive Committee Members 
Rhonda Seymour (Chair), Position Vacant (Secretary), Joan Concy (Treasurer),  

 Graham Richards, Hellen Riley, Robert Tilley, David Kilpatrick. 
Contact: Rhonda Seymour Tel: 8849 2389, E-mail: rhoje100@gmail.com, PO Box 202, Auburn SA 5451 
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• Auburn Garden Group - Liz 

Pridham spoke of the working 

bees held in the local parks and 

invited new volunteers to join. If 

you are interested, you can 

make contact with Rhonda on 

8849 2389 - your contact 

information can be passed on. 

 

• Rose Pruning Teams - Ian 

Mattner is seeking new 

volunteers to assist with rose 

deadheading and other related 

tasks around the roses. These 

duties are shared by volunteers 

to assist on a monthly basis. 

 

• Upper Wakefield Landcare 

Group - Helen Parkin advertised 

the work of this local group in the 

Auburn precinct of the Wakefield 

River. 4th Sunday each month a 

working bee (24th August next 

one) is held along this area for 

weeding and plant maintenance 

and rewarding the efforts with a 

cuppa and cake in Centenary 

Park.  

Current vacancies on ACDC and sub-
committees. 
 
The following positions remain vacant:  
 

• ACDC secretary. 

• Auburn Institute Management 

Committee – one committee 

person. 

• Auburn Frenchfest Working 

Group - requires 3 to 4 more 

members. 

Rhonda Seymour, Chair. 
 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 



 

 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 

Auburn Business & Tourism Association 

An informal Drinks & Nibbles meeting was 
arranged on the 1st August, held at Wines by 
KT, Auburn…unfortunately, not everyone who 
RSVP’d for this meeting were able to attend, 
but we did meet a couple of members who 
hadn’t been to events before.  Those who 
attended enjoyed the night.  

Hopefully, we can have more like this in the 
future. 

Below is the Survey forwarded to all our 
members…we encourage all to please take a 
few moments to complete this important 
questionnaire. 

 
…Big thank you to KT Wines, Petrie & Helen 

for catering. 

 
SACWA Auburn Branch, would 
like to thank everyone who was 
involved with the recent Auburn 
Flea Market making it a truly 
successful day.  
Thank you to the community for 

your support. 
 

 
 

1. Are you interested in joining our small 

but dynamic committee? 

☐ Yes 

☐ No 

☐ Maybe – I’d like more information 

 
Comments: 

 
2. Do you have any suggestions for 

events? 

 

3. What would you like us to offer to our 

members? 

Name (optional): _____________________ 
 

Contact (optional): __________________ 
 

Thank you for your input! 
 

Denyse Wilson 0408 828 459 



 

 

 

 
 

 

Items for the next Express due 
Tuesday 9th September, 2025 

 
Editor: Kim Bleeker Tel: 0408 233 109 or 

E-mail: info@hillsviewestate.com.au 

 

 

 

 
 
 

Thought For the Month 

 

Nothing in life is unimportant 
– every moment can be a 

beginning! 
 
 
 
 

 
 
For further information please do not hesitate 
to contact me on: 0477 721 786 
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Your local Justices of the Peace… 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Auburn’s History Column: 

 
Paddy (Patrick Michael) Ryan (1818-1862) 
 
In the Auburn Express history column for 
September 2024, information was given about 
the man who discovered copper at Moonta, 
which led to the development of the Moonta 
Mines in 1861.  After he died suddenly at the 
Leasingham Hotel, he was buried at the 
Undalya Catholic Cemetery on 10th January 
1862.  
 
We advised in the article that the Moonta 
National Trust at the time was arranging to 
have an information memorial tablet made and 
added to the grave site.  This occasion came 
about on Thursday 31st July, when 35 people, 
mostly from Moonta, some locals and two 
Members of Parliament, Penny Pratt for Frome 
(with a bunch of her garden flowers for the 
grave) and Tony Piccolo for Light, with a staff 
member.  

 

Gaham Hancock Chair of the Moonta National Trust 
branch speaking and John Andrew Secretary, at the 
Undalya cemetery. Photo Doug Kench 
 

Graham Hancock, Chair, Moonta National 
Trust (who years ago lived at Saddleworth) 
said their branch was honouring Patrick or 
Paddy Ryan, the discoverer of copper which 
led to the development of Moonta Mines by Sir 

Walter Watson Hughes, owner of an extensive 
pastoral lease on Yorke Peninsula. 
 
Patrick Ryan came from Tipperary, Ireland in 
February 1843, accompanied by his wife and 
family and obtained employment with Captain 
Walter Watson Hughes, who requested that 
his shepherds be vigilant for copper deposits 
whilst tending their flocks.  Paddy found traces 
of copper in the Moonta area, reputedly in a 
wombat hole, and kept the information to 
himself, but eventually told his wife.    
 
Graham Hancock related the story of people 
trying to register the claim but Paddy Ryan as 
an employee of Captain Hughes, was 
interviewed by Hughes and was able to 
identify the location, a surveyor being 
assigned to obtain the appropriate co-
ordinates.  Hughes asked his best horseman 
William Horn, to speed to Adelaide to register 
the claim. This dash became known as the 
famous Horn’s Ride due to its speed, daring 
and controversy.  
 
Leonie Moore, Chair, Auburn branch of the 
National Trust, gave a brief history of the 
cemetery.  The cairn, which is so prominent at 
the site, came about because Mrs Dossy 
Schober presented a gabled coping stone 
from the demolished Undalya St. Patrick’s 
church to the Auburn National Trust, where it 
had been for some years.  Mrs Schober’s 
house was in South Street Auburn where 
Scally Stevens had built some of his own 
home   from stone from the demolished St. 
Patrick’s church.  The gabled coping stone 
was still in her yard from Scally Steven’s 
ownership days. 

 

Some of this house in South Street was built from 
stone formerly from St. Patrick’s Undalya church. 
photo c. 1988 Auburn National Trust 

 
The Auburn branch chairman, Peter Russell 
was a stone mason and offered to build a 

Tony PICK  0448 313 303 
Roger VATER  0447 880 000 
Richard BECKER  8849 2111 
 



 

 

replica corner of the original church on the 
foundations, which were clearly defined. The 
resulting cairn also had a ceramic plaque 
(financed by donations) on it with a photograph 
of the 1866 built St. Patrick's church.   

 

Photo: Replica corner of Undalya’s St. Patrick’s 
church, designed and built by Peter Russell by way 
of donation.   Photo: Doug Kench 

 
The people present were able to stroll around 
the cemetery and inspect Paddy Ryan’s 
gravesite with its substantial cast and wrought 
iron railing, consisting of an operational gate, 
Paddy’s newly installed memorial tablet being 
the main feature. 
 

 

 

Memorial Tablet for Paddy Ryan installed by the 
Moonta branch of the National Trust of SA. Photo 
Doug Kench 

Following the well organised event by the 
Moonta branch, 22 people adjourned to the 
Auburn Rising Sun Hotel for lunch.  Auburn is 
much different on this occasion than when 
Paddy Ryan was at the Joseph Bleechmore 
Rising Sun Inn in 1862 and went on to the 
Leasingham Hotel on his horse. 
 

 
Auburn North in 1862/63 showing about what the 
town would have looked like to Paddy Ryan. Photo 
State library SLSA B11471 

 
Kay Lambert 
National Trust, Auburn Branch. 
 

 

 
Supporting Small Businesses, 

Always Welcoming New Members 
 

Kathy Adams 0413 466 013 
Denyse Wilson 0408 828 459 

 
 

 
 
 
 



 

 

 
 

Always supporting Auburn 
 
 
 
 

 
Contact Jason for all your computer 

needs on 0432 724 305 
 

 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 

 

 

Wool & Fibre is still working hard in 

Auburn producing quality craft but we 
now have a new name and a new 
outlet… 

Possum Nest Crafters, now at 

21 Torrens Road, Riverton 

Friday, Saturday, Sunday & Public 
Holidays 

Please support local crafters, silk, wool, 
jewellery and much more… 

Open 10 till 3pm. 

 



 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 
SACWA Auburn 

On the 4th Tuesday of every month  
10am to 11.30am come join in for a  

coffee and chat on 
 

 “Anything but Craft”  
open to everyone 

 
topic is… 

“TV Shows and Movies” 
 

Your hostess for the morning will be 
 Elizabeth Becker 

 

 

 
FREE WEBSTER PACKING 

Monday to Friday 10:00 AM to 4:00 PM 
 

11 Main North Road, 
Auburn SA 5451 

 
Phone: 08 8849 2159 Fax: 08 8180 1714 

 

Working Bee 
SUNDAY 24rd August 

10.00 AM – 12.00 

We will continue to plant sedges and rushes 
along the Wakefield on the Northern side of 
King St. We have a full tray of tube stock (50 
plants) to add to the 200 already planted by the 
Auburn Primary school student for National 
Tree Day. There is also plenty of mulch to 
spread.  

Meet at the BBQ pavilion in Centenary Park for 
sign in. Please bring gardening tools; shovels, 
mattocks, trowels, and gloves. 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

 

Auburn Frenchfest Fundraising Quiz 
Night 
trybooking.com 
 

 

 
 
 
 

 
 

 

Join us for a fun night, testing your knowledge 
and dressing French to support reimagining 
the Auburn Frenchfest!  Teams of 8 – only 
12 tables!  $10 pp!  Drinks and Nibbles 
available for purchase BYO supper food only 
if you prefer! 
 
We are also looking for donations for prizes! 
Contact: Kathy 0413 466 013 or  
Leonie 0417 856 358 for more information… 
 
 

 

 
 
 

 
 

https://www.trybooking.com/DECJD
https://www.trybooking.com/DECJD
https://www.trybooking.com/DECJD


 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

   
  

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 



 

 

  

 
 

Collective Expressions 
Mixed Group 

Multiple Media 
 

Breathtaking landscapes and still life in a variation of mediums by established and 
emerging artists including local Community Groups 

 
The Auburn Institute will host its first SALA Event next month. The Exhibition will 
be open to the public Thursday 14th August to Sunday 17th August from 10.30 am to 
4.30 pm and again from Thursday 21st August to Sunday 24th August from 10.30 am 
to 4.30 pm. We will have a variety of artists both professional and amateur exhibiting 
their works, all on display will be for sale. Click on the following link for further details 
or contact the Institute on 1300 907 248 or send an email to institute@auburn.sa.au  
 
https://www.salafestival.com/artfuel/program/view/12506/collective-expressions  
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